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The Little Green Hen 

A Parent Meeting Fable (Read to encourage parents to help) 
 
Once	upon	a	time,	there	was	a	Little	Green	Hen	who	had	a	Cub	Scout	Pack.	She	had	an	assistant	
leader	and	a	lot	of	parents	with	this	Pack.	One	day,	the	Little	Green	Hen	found	she	needed	an	
Advancement	Chair	for	her	Pack.	She	asked	Johnny's	mother,	but	Johnny's	mother	said,	"No,	I	
am	far	too	busy	with	the	PTA."	She	asked	Freddy’s	father,	but	Freddy’s	father	said,	"No,	I'm	far	
too	busy	with	work."	She	asked	Phil's	parents,	but	Phil's	parents	said,	"No,	we	just	have	too	
much	going	on."	"All	right"	said	the	Little	Green	Hen,	"I'll	do	it	myself,"	and	she	did.	But,	she	
was	so	busy	handling	the	awards	and	advancement	records	at	several	meetings	that	they	never	
did	finish	their	Holiday	Service	Project.	
	
Then	one	day,	the	Little	Green	Hen	found	she	needed	a	Popcorn	Kernel	for	her	Pack.	She	asked	
Johnny's	mother,	but	Johnny's	mother	said,	"No,	I'm	far	too	busy	with	my	church	group."	She	
asked	Freddy’s	father,	but	Freddy’s	father	said,	"No,	I'm	busy	remodeling	the	house	right	now."	
She	asked	Phil's	parents,	and	Phil's	parents	said,	"No,	we	are	planning	a	50th	wedding	
anniverssary	party	and	are	much	too	busy."	"All	right"	said	the	Little	Green	Hen,	"I'll	do	it	
myself,"	and	she	did.	But,	she	was	so	busy	handling	the	Popcorn	Sale	that	they	didn't	finish	
planning	for	their	pack	family	camp	and	so	it	had	to	be	canceled.	
	
Then	one	day,	the	Little	Green	Hen	found	she	needed	a	Pack	Treasurer.	She	asked	Johnny's	
mother,	but	Johnny's	mother	said,	"No,	I'm	busy	working	on	the	school	spring	carnival."	She	
asked	Freddy’s	father,	but	Freddy’s	father	said,	"No,	I	work	too	late."	She	asked	Phil's	parents,	
but	Phil's	parents	said,	"No,	neither	of	us	are	good	with	spreadsheets."	"All	right"	said	the	Little	
Green	Hen,	"I'll	do	it	myself,"	and	she	did.	But,	she	was	so	busy	taking	care	of	the	pack	finances	
that	she	couldn't	keep	up	with	the	badge	records,	so	they	had	a	pack	meeting	with	no	awards.	
	
Then	it	came	time	to	re-register	the	Pack.	Johnny's	mother	said,	"I	don't	think	the	Little	Green	
Hen	is	a	very	good	leader."	And	Freddy’s	father	said,	"I	don't	think	Freddy	will	stay	in	Cub	
Scouts	because	they	didn't	finish	their	Holiday	Service	Project,	they	didn't	have	family	camp,	
and	Freddy	didn't	get	all	of	his	badges."	And	Phil's	mother	said,	"I	don't	think	Phil	will	stay	in	
Cub	Scouts	because	they	didn't	have	family	camp,	and	Phil	didn't	get	his	awards."	
	
And	the	Little	Green	Hen	said,	"I	won't	take	the	Cub	Scout	Pack	for	another	year	because	I	can't	
do	it	all	myself."	And	she	didn't!	
	
Note:	A	Girl	Scout	leader	shared	this	with	me	and	I	adapted	it	for	my	Cub	Scout	Pack.	It	is	pretty	
heavy	handed,	but	unfortunately,	sometimes	very	necessary.	Don’t	ever	be	afraid	to	wield	your	
most	powerful	tool,	as	a	leader:	Guilt.	Use	this	power	wisely.	J	--	Bill	
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A	Letter	to	the	Pack	
	
With	great	regret	we	announce	the	loss	of	one	of	the	pack’s	most	valuable	families.		Mr.	and	

Mrs.	Someone	Else	have	moved	away,	and	the	vacancy	they	have	left	will	be	hard	to	fill.		The	

Someone	Else’s	have	been	with	us	for	many	years;	they	have	done	far	more	than	their	share	of	

the	work	for	the	pack.		When	there	was	a	job	to	do,	a	class	to	teach,	or	a	meeting	to	attend,	

their	name	was	on	everybody's	lips:	"Let	Someone	Else	do	it."		Whenever	a	committee	was	

mentioned,	this	wonderful	family	was	looked	to	for	inspiration	as	well	as	results:	"Someone	

Else	will	set	up	the	event."		And	when	there	was	a	trip	to	take	Mr.	and	Mrs.	Someone	Else	were	

thought	to	be	the	best	transportation:	"Let	Someone	Else	take	them."		

	 The	Someone	Else’s	are	wonderful	people,	but	they	are	only	human,	they	could	spread	

themselves	only	so	thin.		Many	a	night	I	have	sat	up	and	talked	with	Someone	and	heard	him	

wish	aloud	for	more	help	in	the	pack.		He	and	his	wife	did	the	best	they	could,	but	people	

expected	too	much	from	them.		We	have	to	face	the	fact	that	there	were	just	not	enough	

Someone	Else’s	to	go	around.		And	now	the	Someone	Else’s	are	gone	and	we're	wondering	

what	we	are	going	to	do	without	them.		They	have	left	us	a	great	example	to	follow,	but	who	

will	follow	it?		Who	is	going	to	do	the	things	that	Someone	Else	did?	

	
Note:	A	parent	shared	this	with	me	and	I	adapted	it	for	my	Cub	Scout	Pack.	It	is	not	as	heavy	
handed	as	The	Little	Green	Hen,	but	it	can	still	be	very	effective.	I	have	read	this	at	Pack	
Meetings	and	sent	it	out	via	email.	I	didn’t	need	it	every	year,	but	I	liked	having	it	in	my	back	
pocket.	
	
Don’t	ever	be	afraid	to	wield	your	most	powerful	tool,	as	a	leader:	Guilt.	Use	this	power	wisely.	
J	--	Bill	
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THE	CAMPFIRE	ASHES	
	
Legend	has	it	that	Lord	Baden-Powell	would	always	take	a	small	amount	of	
ashes	from	the	campfire	and	spread	these	ashes	into	the	next	campfire.	
	
The	main	purpose	of	these	ashes	is	to	bring	to	all	Scouts	and	Scouters	the	
international	aspect	of	the	world	brotherhood	of	Scouting.	
	
Ashes	taken	from	a	campfire	are	sprinkled	into	the	flames	of	the	next	
campfire.	The	next	morning,	when	the	ashes	are	cold,	they	are	stirred,	and	
each	Scout	takes	some	along	to	mix	with	his	next	campfire.	If	more	than	one	
Scout	brings	ashes	to	the	same	campfire,	the	lists	are	pooled,	with	the	dates	
and	places	of	all	campfires	recorded	and	passed	on.	
	
It	is	traditional	that	only	those	present	at	the	ceremony	carry	ashes	from	that	
ceremony.	
	
Through	one	pedigree	alone,	these	ashes	were	first	taken	in	Brownsea,	
England	in	1907	and	have	traveled	around	the	world	to	campfires	in	over	53	
countries,	35	U.S.	States,	4	Canadian	Provinces,	7	World	Jamborees,	and	the	
list	goes	on	including	a	Canadian	campfire	with	Lady	Baden-Powell	and	soil	
from	the	grave	of	Lord	Baden-Powell.		They	have	been	to	14	Wood	Badge	
Reunions,	more	than	180	Wood	Badge	Courses,	25	OA	Ceremony	fires	(incl.	
Germany	&	Switzerland)	and	more.		
	
I	received	my	first	ashes	at	Camp	Harrison	H.	Child	Scout	Reservation	in	
Plymouth,	MA	in	1985.	Since	then	they	have	been	blended	and	stirred	with	
BSA	ashes	many	summer	camp,	at	campfires	with	my	home	troop,	and	my	
2009	Wood	Badge	course.	They	have	become	an	important	addition	to	my	
Scouting	activities.	
	
*The	Charge	of	the	Ashes*	
	
“We	carry	our	friendship	with	us	in	these	ashes	from	other	campfires	with	
comrades	in	other	lands.	May	the	joining	of	the	dead	fires	with	the	leaping	
flames	symbolize	once	more	the	unbroken	chain	that	binds	Scouts	and	Guides	
around	the	world.	With	greetings	from	Scouts	of	all	nations,	everywhere.”		
	




